	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 10th April 2017 at the Rugby Pavilion



	Present :  Allan Staerck, John Patten, Stuart King, Peter Brook, Clive Greening, Guy Livingston,

                    Julian Hussey, Noel Gregory, louis Brown, Stuart Briggs, Ayo Fraser, Tom Gamwell.               
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :

a/ LC have agreed to new 20ft container. Committee to consider also replacing training kit container.

b/ LC have agreed to new TV set up. Tom to go ahead with plans.

c/ Secretary has sent letter to league for next seasons teams and league set-up.

d/ Allan has ordered medical kits and post protectors from D/Wilts grant of £800.

e/ Peter he has talked to Symonds £ Sampson regarding sponsorship. There is no cash input, but they

     could provide advertising boards for events.

F/ Tom said reversible shirts would add £10 to cost of shirts. 

G/ Allan said SKY TV for Lions tour in summer would cost £300 for 30 days. He has booked out the

     clubhouse for matches’

4. Correspondence :
	Tom Gamwell

	a/ Contact from French club, Lege Cap Feret regarding setting up  a twinning association. There 

     contact, Renier Wormskamp, will be in Bridport on 28th to 30th April and would like to meet. 

     Secretary to invite him to junior presentation to discuss or arrange to meet over weekend.

b/ We have received  results for RFU draw. Secretary will post on club notice board.

c/ Letter from Old Emmanual RFC requesting a donation for the family of their player, Shaunton de

     Four, who died whilst playing for them. Treasurer to send £50 donation.


	John Patten

Stuart King

	Treasurers Report :

Stuart said the bank balance stands at £2,030.64, and we have received a grant of £800 from D/Wilts.  No monies are outstanding and he will finalise the accounts for the 30th April.

6. VP Report :        Peter said the VP donations were complete at £5,200.
	

	7. Fixtures :

Tom said he had tried to arrange a friendly game with no success. He will contact Crewkerne to see if they are interested in an end of season game.

8. Team Manager Report :
Tom said the players are interested in promotion if successful. He feared Bournemouth may have a loaded team for final game, but we must accept any opposition.

Guy said he had a lot of support for electronic sending of result cards to D/Wilts. Secretary said he would try to submit question to D/Wilts in advance of AGM.


	John Patten

	8a. Captains Report :

Tom said team have had good results. With one home game left against Bournemouth IV’s they are looking to maintain 100% home record.
9. Junior Report :
	

	Julian said the junior forum were submitting a new junior pitch layout as the posts on their pitch were no longer required under RFU rules. This will allow them to to have a better layout of pitches. The posts have been removed, however we are to consider whether existing post holes are covered for protection, to maintain for future use, or removed altogether?

They were also considering whether to pay someone for line marking as they have found it difficult to maintain volunteers. Possible proposal to increase membership fees to cover as we are one of the cheapest clubs in area. This will be reviewed as similar problem may exist for senior pitches.

Julian said there will be a colts team next year. He said some of them could be available to play senior rugby next season, but only on weekends when they do not have a game, and by only approaching through colts management team

Allan said an U16 was red carded last weekend, following a yellow card then a punching incident. The player apologised, to opposition, referee and club afterwards, and the ref said as it was a friendly he would not report to D/Wilts but suggested a two week ban. Allan and Julian held a disciplinary meeting with player and have put a two week ban on him. Matter closed. 


	Committee

	10. Social Report :

The 6 nations final weekend was a success with new TV set-up. The club was full and took £1800 on bar. The VP lunch was also successful with £1600 taken on bar.

The Lions tour weekend matches will be shown in June/July with breakfast provided.

11. Grounds Maintenance :

Clive said topsoil is being organised by juniors for new pitch by clubhouse.

He suggested a new container for training kit on far side which Noel will look at.

He said Peter Wyrill of cricket club had contacted to say they had first junior matches start 18th April. This was short notice, but he will start cutting their outfield this weekend, but was hopeful that first team pitch could be maintained to play last club game against Bournemouth.

He said he was in discussion with owner of field at West Bay end of our pitches regarding the possibility of future leasing/buying field for our own use for new clubhouse or pitches. There is an outstanding four year lease with Melplash Society, but after that there could be a combined effort of drainage of whole area. This may be a possible option for the future.

Guy offered to spray weedkiller on nettles/weeds around club and there was a suggestion of possibly having a donation box at club for match days as we cannot charge entrance.

12. Core Values :       Ongoing.
13. Club Development : 

a/ Safeguarding   : Allan said there may be a safeguarding course in the summer.
b/ School Liaison : Noel suggested there were parents with children at Colfox/Beaminster that could

                                    be used to make club presentations to school in liaison with Louis to promote club

c/ Coaching          : Allan said the Level 2 course at club is in June/July which 10 have joined and there

                                     Is another 10 places available. Tom asked if Gareth can  organise rugby ready

                                     course in advance of this.

d/ Publicity           : Stuart said good reports in papers and David Roper photos. The girl guide tag

                                     evening on 12th May needs to be well reported.

e/ Volunteer        : Stuart Briggs said he will send a letter to VP’s with notification of AGM asking

                                    anyone interested in helping at club to put themselves forward.

f/ Dev, Plan          : Ongoing.
	Noel Gregory

	
	

	Any Other Business : 

a/ Club Dinner is Friday 19th May. Julian said his contact will either have Jeff Parling or a replacement

for the night.

Allan will organise ticket printing and Peter will talk to Sheralyn regarding food/price. Stuart B. will

notify VP’s. The U16’s will carried out the serving.

Julian proposed and Tom seconded ticket prices to be £40. This carried 10 to 2.

b/ Club 50th Anniversary Dinner. Allan said Chris Wren had looked at various options/venues, but it

     was felt Symondsbury/Golf Club were not viable. This left Freshwater camp that could cover for 

     May/June 2019. Costings would be menu at £25 and band at £1800. Allan will look at fuller ticket 

     cost and report back.

     Julian suggested the possibility of using a marquee that would be set up for the June 2019 Food

     Festival. This would cut cost of marquee hire and toilets would be on site. Caterers are available

     and a dance floor could be put down. He will work out costings and report back.

c/ John said the club needs to seriously look at the problems with providing food on senior match 

days. The club has been leaving too much for Pauline and John Bandey and the club needs to find

more volunteers rather than leaving it to the same few people. 

d/ The RBS Grant Workshop is this Wednesday at Shaftesbury. Peter, Clive and Stuart B. will attend.

e/ Peter said he had a meeting with a contractor, Aqua, representing Palmers Brewery.  They are

looking at the long term needs of Palmer water supply and new housing development issues. This

may involve moving Palmer water supply pipe and drainage of pitch. They are proposing to come up

with two quotes for this and will submit to the club.

No Further business the meeting closed 9.15pm.

Next Meeting Monday 8th May 2017.

Allan Staerck

Chairman.


	Julian Hussey

Peter Brook

Allan Staerck

Allan Staerck

Julian Hussey

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


